
 

 

Memorandum 

Date: March 25, 2019 

To: Natural Resources Commission 

From: 
Jennifer Gilbert, Conservation Coordinator 

Adrienne Heinig, Management Analyst 

Subject: 
Comment Letter –on Rulemaking Related to SB 1383 (Short-Lived Climate 

Pollutants: Organic Waste Methane Emissions Reductions) 
 

                                                     

 

Recommendation 

Informational. 

 

Background 

On March 4, 2019, the City of Davis submitted a comment letter to the California Department of 

Resources Recycling and Recovery on the proposed CalRecycle regulations for the Senate Bill 

(SB) 1383 Short-Lived Climate Pollutants (SLCP): Organic Waste Methane Emissions 

Reductions. The letter was also forwarded to the League of California Cities, as they requested to 

receive all comment letters regarding SB 1383. 

 

The Public Hearing to receive the public comments was on held March 12, 2019, beginning at 

9:00am, in-person and via webcast.   

 

More information on the rulemaking process, and the current proposed regulations can be found 

at: https://www.calrecycle.ca.gov/laws/rulemaking/slcp.  

 

City staff is monitoring the process and will keep track of any changes as a result of this 

rulemaking process. 

 

 

Attachments 

 Comment Letter – CalRecycle Rulemaking on SB 1383 Short-Lived Climate Pollutants: 

Organic Waste Methane Emissions Reductions 

https://www.calrecycle.ca.gov/laws/rulemaking/slcp

